HealthShare NSW



Mr Gerard Hayes Secretary Health Services Union NSW Locked Bag 3

AUSTRALIA SQUARE NSW 1215 By email: secretary@hsu.asn.au Our ref: HD24/35790 9 October 2024

Cessation of Retail Services at Nepean Hospital

Dear Mr Hayes,

I refer to our letter to you dated 16 July 2024, regarding the cessation of service at HealthShare NSW retail outlets, specifically, the proposed cessation of Nepean Hospital's Retail Services.

We would like to advise that HealthShare NSW has been consulting with HealthShare NSW Retail Services employees from 24 September 2024 and planned until 11 October 2024. The Health Services Union was invited to attend the consultation on 24 September 2024 and we will extend the invite to any future group consultations in this matter.

The change at Nepean Hospital impacts two permanent full-time employees in HealthShare. Following consultation, both impacted employees will be offered suitable roles at their current grade and classification (or above) locally. We are working closely with the employees to ensure a positive experience following their redeployment.

HealthShare NSW would like to advise that Nepean Hospital's Retail Services will cease operations from 1 November 2024. For any further questions, please contact

Kristin.Matthews1@health.nsw.gov.au or HSNSW-PSP-FoodServices@health.nsw.gov.au.

Sincerely,

Joel Bardsley

Associate Director Service Delivery Patient Services and Planning